

GARDINER COMMUNITY CENTER

MEETING MINUTES

MARCH 15, 2023

CALL TO ORDER: 10:03

MEMBERS PRESENT: Pres. Gordon Anderson, Treas. Richard Quinnell, Janet Johnson, Sandy Scrivner

FACILITIES MANAGER: Mark Nebel

GUESTS: Fran Reynolds

MEMBERS ABSENT: Vice Pres. Don Isley, Sec. Lynne Tjomsland, Barbara Reavis

PUBLIC COMMENT: Nil

COMMUNICATIONS: Nil

APPROVAL/CORRECTION OF MINUTES: Approved. Fran will forward to Thomas Carey. Lynne will forward to county.

FACILITY REPORTS:

1. Maintenance: Mark Nebel

Mark suggested a "work party" wherein community may help in painting, wall washing, dusting, etc., prior to the upcoming June 24th Centennial celebration. Mark will validate supplies on hand or needed. Suggested focus on deep clean of kitchen, dusting blinds, washing windows, hall painting, etc. Fran suggested to get it on calendar with Don in order to get the word out to the community for volunteers. Will set date in next Board Meeting.

2. Rental and Scheduling:

Board reviewed calendar as sent by Don prior to meeting.

3. Landscaping: Janet Johnson

Pruning event on Tuesday was successful. Eliminated hazardous blockage and removed rotting/dead branches. Next Tuesday (21st) will follow-up with 1 hour of perennial pruning. Post Tuesday event will review status and potentially resume the monthly landscape schedule.

4. Treasurer's Report: Richard Quinnell

Richard provided report with the new format (month to month vs. meeting to meeting). Date of report to be amended to Feb 28th. He will forward updated report. He will be absent next meeting but will provide report prior to said meeting.

OLD BUSINESS:

- **Sound System upgrade / Replacement:** No update
- **Centennial Celebration Planning:** Fran updated board on her sub-team's findings. They had discussed food options of Food Truck/ Potluck or community center providing food. Based on health regulations the option of GCC providing the food was preferred. Fran presented a cursory cost breakdown which led to board discussion and approval to up budget to \$1000.00. After discussion was also agreed we will provide both hot dogs and hamburgers. There will be a focus at the event on the pioneers and their families. Definition of "pioneer" for our purpose is any family name going back to the 1950 or earlier. Will have a special invite to family members. Sub team is looking to have the "old

time fiddlers" attend. Still determining if there is flat fee or donation pot for their attending. Becky Isley has indicated the church will allow usage of some of the games they have on hand. Games will include Corn hole, spoon-potato relay, scavenger hunt, nothing too fast

- **New Flooring for upstairs:** Gordons contact is out of the office, thus no update.
- **Installation of Sandwich Boards:** Removed from agenda.
- **Annual and Quarterly Reporting to the County:** Lynne will submit 1st quarter after April meeting which will allow approval of March documents. She will send meeting minutes, rental documents and financials.

NEW BUSINESS:

- **Clean up party:** place Marks suggested clean up party in agenda for next meeting.

ADJOURNMENT: 11:10

NEXT MEETING: April 17th